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Letter from Chair 
Really pleased to see so many people out running at this time of the year, it really does count wonders towards next Racing season and if you don't race then its great for your overall fitness levels too, not to mention a good social catch up!! Some good races coming up, I am doing  the Ferriby 10 and would recommend it as a race, it is a lovely race , bit tough in places but its a good race to keep you focussed in the winter months .

Welcome to Louise our new Secretary and Karen our new Racing Officer, many thanks to both for volunteering for the roles. 

Fantastic news that as our club grows we now have 2 London Marathon places for 2010 which is great news and good luck to our runners! 

Lastly I would like to wish everyone at West Hull Ladies a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. I hope you all get to spend some quality time with the ones you love . 

Antonia 

Chairperson of WHL

West Hull Ladies R.R.C Committee Meeting

7 December 2009

Antonia Goodison, Victoria Voase, Debbie Watson, Amanda Dean, Karen Scott, Julia Lovel, Amy Marshall, Ruth Upfold and Louise Ede.

Apologies

Laura Caley

London Marathon

It was confirmed that the club is allocated two places in the London Marathon. There had been four ladies who had expressed an interest namely Antonia, Debbie, Lynda and Tracey. Antonia and Debbie were the only ladies who fitted the criteria and therefore were allocated the places. It was confirmed that Tracey Jarvis take the reserve place in the event that Antonia or Debbie cannot run. The London Marathon is at the end of April 2010. 

Security

It was confirmed that Sharon had her car broken into recently which it was agreed was not helped by the lack of lighting in the car park. It was agreed that the ladies should drive around to the car park at the rear of the sports centre which overlooks the bar, although it was accepted that even that had poor lighting.  It was raised that perhaps this was a reason to start considering a change of venue. The Methodist church on Bricknell Avenue and Kelvin School were raised as possible alternate venues. It was pointed out, however, that these types of incidents could happen at any venue. The club’s location at the moment is very convenient for a number of ladies who run from home. It was agreed that the matter would be considered in more detail at the Annual General Meeting.

Vice Chair Position

It was felt important that the position be filled between now and the January 2010 meeting. There is some confusion about the role of the Vice Chair and Antonia suggested that an e-mail be sent out requesting what the ladies consider the role should involve. It will basically be someone who is willing to assist Antonia.

Coaching

Amanda, Helen and Antonia went to the Run Leaders Course held recently at David Lloyd. It was reported that the course was well organised. Antonia has been involved with Running England who offers other courses and also offers for a coach to visit the club to provide advice. It was felt that this service was not necessary due to the confidence of the club in Amanda as training officer. Hull is apparently trying to get a running network started in order to promote running in the City. They want people to be qualified coaches and Hull City Council is willing to sponsor this. It was raised that any run leaders will need to be CRB checked, despite that fact that no one at the Club is under the age of 18. Karen believed however that the cost of the CRB check would be free given that the relevant individual would be a volunteer. Karen will check this and report back to the Club. Antonia has put her name forward to establish a ladies running network and is introducing a 10 week beginner’s course in the New Year. She will promote West Hull Ladies during this course and hopefully encourage some ladies to join. 

Medical Information/ Contact Details

The issue was whether the Club should request medical information from ladies when they join. It was felt that this perhaps would not be a good idea given that the Club would then become responsible and there is an issue about confidentiality and how to store that information. It was felt that each individual runner should be responsible for their own medical needs and run at their own risk. Antonia suggested that tags be given to new ladies when joining which will insert onto the trainer and contain all relevant information.

It was decided that a note would be placed on the locker and notice board regarding safe running by carrying details of any medication and emergency contact details. This will also be e-mailed out and included in the newsletter as a standard running awareness insert. Antonia will look into the price of the tags for the trainers. Amanda felt that each leader should ask the group at the beginning of a run whether they need to be aware of any conditions. 

Racing Officer’s Report
Karen confirmed that she is looking at ways to promote races to the ladies. The names of all ladies running forthcoming events have been put at the bottom of the training e-mails to encourage other ladies. Anybody aware of any forthcoming races should inform Karen and she will make sure that the details are circulated.

Press Officer’s Report

Julia will bring her camera for the Christmas Lights Run. She has also been contacted by West Park for views regarding its development.

Training Officer’s Report

Amanda confirmed that she will insert the East Hull 20 into the training schedule. Those ladies running the London Marathon as a general guide should aim to eventually build mileage up to 30-40 miles per week and do at least a few long runs of 18-20 miles before the Marathon. You are advised to download a suitable training plan which will be available from the London Marathon website.

Treasurers’ Report

Victoria confirmed that no clothing will be handed out without payment beforehand. Club wear must be worn for all races entered on behalf of West Hull Ladies. Victoria should be contacted if any club wear is required.

There are two new ladies who have still not paid their membership fee despite running with the Club on at least 8 occasions. Annette will be requested to send a further reminder.

The next meeting was scheduled for Monday 11th January 2010 at 7.15p.m.

Training Officer Report

At this time of year it is quite difficult to get motivated to run but amazingly we have had record numbers of ladies out. 20 on one Monday night, 18 on one Friday night. Keep coming out ladies, it’s always worse thinking about running in bad weather than actually doing it. You’ll not only feel great after, but rather smug too. If you think you might lapse into not running because of the weather, team up with someone “to keep each other going”. Book into a race which will give you a reason to keep coming out. 

Hoping we get a great turn out for the Christmas Run on 21st December. Do trim up – Christmas hats, twinkly lights, something festive. 

Racing: I have been incredibly impressed with the ladies who put themselves up for the Rudolph Romp, not just for the physical achievement but for the fact that they believed themselves capable of doing it – which is more than half of the battle. Some had to drop out for injuries and commitments but they should be proud that they planned to do it and hopefully it will work out for them next year. I hope they inspire you to take on challenges for yourself – big or small.  

Hope to see lots of ladies on the Boxing Day 10K – enjoy a cup of tea and cake after we’ve cheered everyone in. It really is a good way to get back to normal after the Christmas Stuffing.

Look after yourself and stay healthy and injury free. Try out the dynamic warm ups as we head towards the “stretch point”. Keep up static stretches – not just at the end of the run but anytime you happen to have a minute whilst waiting for something. Don’t overstretch, especially if going from cold. Stretches must never hurt. Eat well, rest well and stay up beat - even when life is hectic. 

It’s the end of a great year for running …. 2010 will be even better. 

You are all amazing and I feel privileged to be able to put training plans together for such a motivated and supportive bunch of ladies. 

Enjoy your Christmas and Best Wishes for a total PB New Year,

Amanda
Tip-Top Tip

For safety’s sake always run with your contact details and details of any medical condition you have.  To be really sure it is best to run with a mobile phone and/or some small change for emergencies.   
At our meeting last month we were treated to a talk from a Sports Scientist and a Sports Psychologist and here is some of the Feedback………….

Ruth: I thoroughly enjoyed Monday night. I didn't find it long-winded because I'd already decided before the evening started that I'd be unlikely to be home by 10 pm.  I'm glad I didn't take part in any experiments and felt sorry for Amanda because she was coerced into taking part in the mindball test.  The psychological part made me think hard about mental techniques and how to improve them and I was comforted by Adrian's information that a lot of running speed is down to genetics - so the only way I could run really fast (apart from training at a faster intensity) would have been if my mum had married Roger Bannister instead of my dad 

Jayne: I thought the talks were really good - specifically enjoyed the scientific one, (first one).  I got some good tips about pushing myself to build up muscle fibre.  It really makes sense because if I do a bad run one day and really struggle the next one is usually a good one.  I liked the idea of visualisation also.  I'm a big believer in this.

Annette: Thanks for organising the talks.  Both were very interesting although a little on the long side so my concentration was wandering towards the end, ironically probably at the point when the chap was discussing concentration.  There were some good tips in there and it was quite reassuring that we already do a lot of the things that were mentioned anyway.  Sometimes I find that reassurance can be as helpful as advice.

Antonia: I thought the talk was fantastic, bit long winded in parts but it was a fantastic opportunity. It was a fantastic evening and very informative with plenty of food for thought!!

Becca: I thought the talk was great. Not much I wasn't aware of but I read a lot about that stuff. It put it into a useful context for me & meant I have been thinking about the way I train since last night. I am sure some changes in my mind set will result from the talk & further more once I have read the articles.

Laura: I thought the talk was a fab idea. It was a bit long winded in places but that overall it was really interesting.

I am glad I didn't try and do the concentration thing though - pressure! Will definitely be trying some of the different techniques to help my running.

Anna: Thought talk was v good. Will deffo be keeping a track on what i eat/do prior to running as i think this is a good idea. Also made me think i should push myself more in speed training..haha.

Amanda: I particularly enjoyed the science talk and hope that knowing how it all works will encourage everyone into keeping up the regular training. Glad to hear everyone is very motivated – and in reality I am impressed because as far as I can see it tends to be family constraints that stop ladies getting out more than anything else. 
We asked you to tell us what running related things you would really like Santa to bring you and also to tell us what he’s already brought you and for which you will be eternally grateful………….here are some replies……….. starting with Laura’s excellent requests…..
Laura:   Top of my list this year is more time in the day to run and sleep, and a tad more sunlight for motivation as I seem to be partially solar-powered and so struggle to get out on winter nights!

 Also helpful would be a fully operational set of muscles in my right leg that don’t keep getting daft injuries, or a teething ring or similar to bite on when undergoing treatment for said injuries.

 This is obviously  all to go with my flash new car, trendy yet stylish wardrobe and 5* holiday to New Zealand. There’s a mince pie in it for you…

 Thanks, Laura.

 PS Just in case the current economic climate does not support such frivolity; new trainers, a high vis jacket and some nice smellies would also be gratefully received. 

Victoria: I can’t run without my Royce, Impact Free sports bra that I buy online from Bravissimo (having boobs my size I can tell you that this is a definate CANT RUN WITHOUT)
Antonia: A remote control to pause my family life so I can get out and run when I want to without missing any time with my family or a motion activated foot pad sensor that knows when I am almost home so puts the tea on ready for when I get in and has a lovely bath waiting for me!! 

Failing that a new pair of running shoes and always a matching pair of running socks when I need them! 

Amanda:  These are 2 things I have so not a Christmas Wish but if I didn’t have them I would be wishing for them.  

A GPS is a definite excellent running present for any runner. I love mine. It’s great to know exactly how far you have run but better still I like to put it on the computer and see the “map” of where I have been and how much climbing I have done. 

My fleece lined running tights are brilliant too. Warm and really comfortable. 

And one thing I would like: 

A water proof gillet – for those times when it is kind of drizzly - when you are not sure if you are going to get more damp if you put a raincoat on or if you leave it off. 

If you are still racking your brains here are a few more ideas:

perfect running weather all the time, never craving chocolate, being able to ignore the open bottle of wine, a GPS system even a fool can operate, every covetable item of running gear always available in every size and always in the sale, staff in running shops who don’t make you feel a bit inadequate, finding interval training easy, never getting injured, enjoying hill training, never being too hot, too cold or too wet when running………………..……….but the thing we’ve already got and for which we should thank Santa is having so many lovely ladies in our club to run with. 

General Injury Prevention

Staying healthy and being in good shape are the best ways to prevent injuries. General steps to help prevent any type of injury include:

1.
Exercise regularly.
If you have not been working out regularly, check with a doctor before starting.

2.
If you are not familiar with how to work out properly, read some fitness and workout books before starting, and/or consult with a trainer. Almost all gyms have trainers.

3.
Eat a balanced diet, drink plenty of water, and get enough sleep. If you cover these three bases, exercise will strengthen your body. If you don’t, whether you exercise or not, you will wear down. 
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For example: in addition to teeth and bone issues, insufficient calcium could lead to tight musclesThe right amount and proportion of calcium helps the body in several ways: 99% goes toward strengthening teeth and bones, but some helps with muscle contraction.  If a person’s diet provides too little calcium or too much phosphorus, their body siphons calcium out of teeth and bones and stops providing it to the muscles. Cola based soft drinks and some junk foods are high in phosphorous, unduly increasing the body’s need for calcium. 

4.
Maintain a good weight, neither underweight nor overweight.

5.
Avoid smoking and excessive caffeine, alcohol, and drugs.

6.
Take care of any foot or leg growths or dislocations. Even a small growth on the foot, or a partial dislocation in the foot or leg, could throw off a person’s stride, which might strain a variety of foot and leg muscles and tendons. If you have a foot or leg injury, or any type of foot growth, see a doctor and have it treated before it contributes to other injuries..

7.
Spend as much of your exercise time as possible on soft, rather than hard, surfaces. Soft surfaces are easier on the muscles, joints, and tendons. Grass courts are better than clay courts. Floors with cushioning or mats are better than hardwood floors.  A dirt or grass trail is better than a sidewalk. Unfortunately, most streets are softer than most sidewalks, forcing runners to choose between the risks of being hit by a car versus the risks of running on a harder surface. 

As always, keep moderation in mind: softer surfaces are good, but too soft a surface is bad.  A surface is too soft if the heel sinks lower than the rest of the foot (i.e. in soft beach sand).  If the surface is too soft, the Achilles tendon will be stretched too much.

8.
Increase your exercise level in small rather than big increments. Start exercising gradually. Increase the duration and intensity of your workout gradually. Ten percent increases are gradual increases. It is human nature to want to dramatically increase your workout level when you are feeling fit. Resist this urge. 
If you feel like you might be getting sick: reduce your workout level, double check your diet, and get more sleep. When you feel better, do not jump back up to your previous workout level: gradually work your way back up in phases.

9.
Listen to your body. Muscles get stronger as a result of the two part exercise/rest cycle: exercise breaks down the muscle, then the day or so of rest following the exercise builds them up to be stronger than before. Exercise makes muscles sore, which is good. This soreness is sometimes referred to as a pump or a burn, it is something that you work through, and it is makes you stronger. 

Learn to differentiate this soreness, which is good, from aches, pain, and tightness, which are bad.  An ache, pain, or tightness means that something is wrong. Calf muscles can experience the good muscle soreness. Tendons, which are not muscles cannot experience muscle soreness. If something is wrong, identify and address the cause, do not try to work through it. 

Running Library 
Using the library:Locker 18. Chose your book, write your name and date on the card and leave the card in the locker so we know where the book is.

Book List 
out      The Runner's Diet (Runners World), Madelyn H. Fernstrom
in
Paula My Story so Far, Paula Radcliffe
out
Running Made Easy, Susie Whalley
in
The Complete Book of Running for Women, Claire Kowalchik
in
Absolute Beginner's Guide to Half Marathon Training, Heather Hedrick
out
Run Fast: How to Beat your Best Times Everytime, Hal Higdon
in
The Runner's Handbook, Bob Glover
out
The Competitive Runner's Handbook, Bob Glover & Shelly Lynn Glover
in          Marathon: From Start to Finish, Sam Murphy 
in
Marathon Running for Mortals, John Bingham
in
4 Months to a 4 Hour Marathon, Dave Kuehls
out

Marathon Running Beginner to Elite, Richard Nerurka
Running Magazines available to borrow from the table in the club room

Race Write-Ups or Write-Offs

Haltemprice 10k Sunday 25 October 2009
Annette:  It was a chilly start to the Haltemprice 10k but thankfully we missed the rain.  It was, however, great to see so many of us West Hull Ladies taking part.  I was told that the course was 3 miles up and 3 miles down but quite frankly the 'down' felt up to me, especially the little right turn up the hill towards the end.  I hadn't been able to do much training before the race for one reason or another so didn't expect to do a good time, especially with the hills, so my 53:30 wasn't too bad really.  I must have tried harder than I realised though because I think I was a bit dehydrated after the race and had a splitting headache for the next day or two.  I stayed on for the prize giving to see Amanda get her 'first lady' prize but mainly, no offence Amanda, because James, my husband, finally got an official prize for 4th place.  (He came a place below prizes in his previous three races so it was quite a big deal for him.)

Ruth:  The day of the race dawned nice and sunny but not too warm and we’d had the bonus of an extra hour in bed – perfect.  After a leisurely breakfast and an unsuccessful trawl round the Haltemprice Sports Centre looking for a parking space I parked up on the road and strolled back.  The first thing I saw in the sports centre was the welcome sight of a large group of West Hull Ladies and their families.

After another stroll – this time to the starting line – I took up my favoured position near the back and we were off.  I didn’t feel nervous at all but as the recent Sports Psychology talk demonstrated I may have been more nervous thank I thought.  As we ran down the road I was gratified to hear one runner say to his friend how many West Hull Ladies there were racing and how much our membership must be growing.

Gratification soon wore off as we approached the steady climb towards Swanland and I concentrated on just running.  I tucked in behind a man from Beverley AC as I knew I had no chance of over-taking him and he dragged me metaphorically up the hill.  At the top of the hill and only about 3 kms in I heard him greet Annette’s husband James who was already on his way back down the hill to the finish!!   Things had flattened out a bit so I finally over-took the man I’d been following as we went into Swanland.  I could see Louise and Sara about 100 yards in front of me and I just slogged on behind them.  I was slowly catching up but as we approached the garden centre they started to pull away.  Then the man whom I’d followed up the hill over-took me and this time I followed him down the hill.  However I managed to beat him to the finish line – not a massive achievement as he is in the 65+ category.  

I was disappointed in my time - 1 hour and 4 seconds – would have been nice to get under the hour – but overall I enjoyed it.  It was lovely to see so many West Hull Ladies out and obviously our club is becoming more widely recognised.   
[image: image2.emf]
RUDOLPH’S ROMP

Brantingham, East Yorkshire


Saturday 5th Dec 2009
Amanda: How did this get going? I was told about the Rudolph Romp at the Champagne League dinner. It was described as a lot of fun with cute tally cards. So I got some more information and passed it on to the club and was amazed by how many ladies were interested (I had zero expectation of interest in a 24 mile off-road). Using the grid references provided I plotted the expected route (which was mostly right) and the rompers began getting themselves organised. We all shared our ideas and planned a couple of recces each covering half of the route. Laura was star map provider and Becca fantastic on finding good equipment. 

On our first recce of Brantingham to Sancton the weather was abysmal. The worst rain this year and not expected to stop all day. I arrived at Sancton expecting no one would be there but all 10 ladies appeared! However, with these conditions it was a very useful recce as we all learnt about the importance of good equipment. Despite being the most experienced and supposedly having a waterproof jacket I found the damp and cold seeped in and I did not have enough clothing or food and was struggling to keep warm. Other ladies suffered more and contingency plans were made to get them to cars and home. 

However, in the second half our pace had picked up and the weather improved and I did enjoy it. Anna, Ben and HelenL ran further than they had ever before and all coped admirably. HelenL was obviously getting tired but did not once complain. 

Annette took it in her stride and her James ran rings round us (yes, really). Becca seemed to be strong and is a great confident runner to have in any team. 

The recces were extremely useful, they tested the runners and for some, found injuries, which meant some ladies had to drop out and on the day we were down to 8 West Hull Ladies. Learning the route was really useful as the event is not marshalled and you cannot guarantee there will be someone to follow. 

On the day we were extremely fortunate with the weather, sunny and cool. I set off with my fell running friend. I started to feel the effort after the 14M checkpoint (self-clip) where we turned into the wind. Tired legs and burning thighs on downhills after 16M but I am getting used to dragging myself along with my body complaining so no major problem. My friend is very swift at checkpoints – a skill worth learning I think. By the time I had chosen some food she was already striding up the road stuffing her face (. I was pretty rubbish on eating on the run and only managed half a slice of swiss roll at North Cave, a yoghurt at Sancton then a gel at 22M. I would love to be better at eating as I know it makes a massive difference. 
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Great to arrive at the village hall, hand in the tally card and sit down to soup, roll, malt loaf, flap jack … (though it took quite some time to get eating). Had so many cups of tea the tea man was starting to look a bit grumpy. 
Once refreshed I headed back up the route (run/walk), first bumping into Ben and Anna, next Emily and James then Annette, Rebecca and Becca.  
Anna: Rudolphs romp was amazing!!! 
We've been training for this event for a few months now, and it was one of the hardest, most gruelling thing ever. There is no point in lying, because it IS hard...and when you all do it next year, you will also agree with me that it is challenging. 


I remember on one of the training practices, Amanda asked me if I liked running off road, and I remember telling her that no, I did not like it at all! Off road running is nothing like road running. Road running is awesome. It’s so flat and relaxing, you can just jog along, barely paying attention, just listening to the sound of shoe on concrete whilst chatting to your friends. 


But off road isn't like that. You can’t hear your feet pounding the ground, its not relaxing and it certainly isn't flat! The first few practice off road runs we did were awful. It was literally like taking lambs to slaughter at that first recce. Conditions couldn't have been worse...it was pelting it down with rain, freezing cold and 99% of us were not wearing the right clothes. In fact possibly only Amanda had fun on that run....because I certainly didn't!! The ground was so wet and muddy our shoes became baths, our ankles and legs twisted and buckled in the wet mud and we all got completely filthy, staring at nothing but grey clouds on wet hills. This was not good.... But..., for some strange reason, I kept going to the off road practices. And it was still horrible. But, (thankfully) a little better each time. I still didn’t like it, but I didn’t hate it quite so much. 



Then on one Wednesday, when we were running through a valley at 9.30am (ish) and the sun was blazing down us, I realised, that this off road stuff wasn’t too bad at all. We 
stopped half way and I consumed my weight in a sugary power bar thing (without feeling at all guilty!) and we all gently jogged on, looking out over the fields and admiring the very impressive country houses we passed. We walked up hills and had fun running down the really, really steep hills (which made me feel like a 5 year old child :D). I didn’t hate this anymore, in fact, I really liked it! I liked looking at pretty things like trees and grass, rather than cars and roads. I liked being able to stop and eat lots of sugary foods. I liked running through little woods and going through them really cute kissing gates. I liked laughing at the baby pigs and stroking dogs that came past with their owners. I also liked the fact that I’d faced the worst, I’d felt tired, I’d felt wet, I’d felt miserable, I’d hurt my knees tripping over a tree roots, I’d got cold, my muscles had ached where I didn’t even know I had muscles, but now... I was through it. New muscles had grown in my legs and ankles, I was stronger, it didn’t hurt as much, and I could look around and appreciate a more pretty side of Hull...and it was GREAT!!!

I'd recommend everyone runs off road. I can’t lie and say it's easy...because it isn’t! Even strong runners find it hard. I don’t think any one of us who took part in the race would say that we enjoyed it all. There are highs and lows, but once you get through the lows you won’t regret it. All it takes it practice. Build your off road distance up slowly, it takes a while for your body to adapt to this crazy wobbly, muddy, hilly surface, eat plenty (and don’t feel bad about it..you burn about a trillion calories off road compared to on road!), embrace getting lost (because you probably will on practice runs!!), and keep going!!! It really is worth it. When you break through that barrier you won’t regret it!
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I cannot wait until next years Rudolph’s Romp! Santa says he is bringing me some maps for xmas so I can go off road running exploring myself! I am so excited to discover new routes and see new things and cover more miles......eeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee!!!!!!! 

:D :D :D :D I LOVE OFF ROAD RUNNING!!!!!!!!!!!

Emily: It started off really well for James and me, enjoyed running on the flat and downhill then walking uphill. When we reached about 8 miles the one biscuit I had eaten started to make me feel sick and it got worse from there. James kept me going by getting me to run a minute then walk for 30 seconds. That went on for a while, in the last mile we decided not to let anyone pass us before the finish so we had quite a good run into the finish. Overall it would have been a lot better without feeling sick, but it did feel good knowing it was the furthest distance I'd ever covered. Later in the evening we had the most amazing takeaway of pizza and chips to nourish ourselves. [image: image5.png]
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Rebecca: So why did I enter the Rudolph Romp? I’m not entirely sure, possibly madness, quite possibly the lure of food and being able to show off afterwards. I think mainly I did it because I could (yes I’ve become one of those people!). I knew I would get round whatever happened and the sense of achievement would be superb. I worked on convincing others to join in, out of genuine enthusiasm rather than spite. 

So the training began: My main training run was the recce a week Wednesday before. This was 17 miles covering the start and end of the route. I found it very hard to begin with up to about 6/7 miles then settled into it and was just thinking that yes I can definitely finish this when my knee decided it was time to stop. A very painful 2 mile walk to the nearest pub followed and then hot chocolate which was much more pleasant (thanks to Becca for lending the money for this). 

This did not put me off in the slightest for the actual race, in fact it made me even more determined to get through (I’m not going to let something stupid like a bad knee stop me finishing!!). So I spent the next week stretching whenever possible and reached the day hopeful that I would at least get to 16 miles.

The day: The weather was superb! The best we could have hoped for, clear, dry, cool but not too cold. I ran with Becca and Annette, a brilliant team I thought, and great company. I enjoyed the first half and the start was much easier than on the recce, we did the first half in 2½ hours and I was feeling quite elated at this point. Soon tiredness, muscle aches and hunger set in though, so that by 16 miles I was starving and could feel my knee pulling the whole time. Felt a little better after food but was hungry
again within a couple of miles. At about 18miles we had to start walking due to both Annette and I having knee pains. Becca was taking it all in her stride of course! Was very glad to reach the next checkpoint, 2 miles after where they said it would be, and refuel. Met my mum jumping up and down yelling “yippee, woo!” shortly after this (as the woman in front said “I want what she’s on”). I finished in 6:14, mostly just pleased that it was over. 

My food list for the day follows in order of consumption: Chocolate roll, handful of jelly babies, biscuit, energy gel, 3 x mini sandwiches, piece of cake, energy bar, 2 x swiss rolls, soup + roll, cheese and crackers, a bit of everything else at the end and a piece of chocolate orange from Anna (thankyou very much, you have no idea how happy that made me!). 

After this went straight to Grimsby to enjoy a christmas dinner and night out with the TAs. I say night out…I went to bed at 10. Then managed to scrounge 5 hours sleep the next day before a night shift, all in all a good weekend! 

· Would I do it again? Hell Yes!

· Would I do anything differently? I would train a bit more

· Am I mad? Perhaps

Merry Christmas Everyone!
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Annette:  When Amanda, Laura and Rebecca first mentioned Rudolph's Romp to me a few months ago I laughed and thought "I'm sure they'll enjoy it".  I was interested but at the time didn't really think it was a practical idea for me due to time for training and equipment needed, including shoes, clothing and bag.  I managed to make it on the recce at the beginning of November and, despite the dreadful weather, saw that it was a beautiful course to run.  This made the possiblity a little more possible in my mind.  

My husband, James, came on the recce too and was tempted at first but then decided some quality time with the children would be better for us all!  He also hunted on the internet to get some trail shoes for me, after which any excuses for not doing the Romp were lost.  A bit more bargain hunting here and there ensured that the equipment was 
sorted.  The training side was a little more difficult as I only get out on a Monday and Friday which gives me a mere 10 miles a week maximum and is rubbish preparation for a 24 mile run/walk.  However, I put in my entry and awaited the big day.
After the awful weather we had had the week of the Romp I was expecting to be greeted by torrential rain when I looked out of the window on the Saturday morning.  Fortunately though it was only a little wet and the rain stayed off for the whole day. In fact at times it felt positively springlike.  Our group of seven started together but split quickly due to my incompetence.  I didn't have my wooden disc ready at the first checkpoint and it took me a couple of minutes to get it off the string I'd tied it on.  Becca, the complete star that she is, waited for me, only to be further delayed when I had to go back to look for a glove that I'd dropped.  We then caught up with Rebecca, Emily and her James but had lost Anna and Ben already.  Rebecca, Emily and James went on a little ahead of us but then Rebecca dropped back to join Becca and me to make our three distinct groups.  

The terrain was tough and tiring at times and great at others when I felt like I could run all day.  However, at about 15 miles the back of my knee (possibly hamstring, I'm not sure) began to pull and it made running a bit of a struggle.  But struggle on we did - Rebecca also having trouble with her knee - until about 18 miles when the hills and injuries encouraged us that walking the last 6 miles was probably the best thing to do.  

The checkpoints were welcome little markers, especially those that provided hot tea and cake!  The "20 mile" checkpoint didn't appear until 22 miles but that meant that the last little bit was not far at all.  Amanda met us just after that checkpoint and walked with me for the last part when Becca took off to finish in style and Rebecca was met by her Dad.  The comfortable down parts of the last section weren't so comfortable with a dodgy knee but walking on the flat was fine and by the following day my knee felt fine.  

Although I hadn't done the training that was required, as proved by my injury, I knew I'd be able to complete the course walking the remaining miles.  My aim was to get to about 17 miles so I achieved what I set out to do really.  Obviously it would have been good to run the whole thing and who knows, if I get some more miles in next year I might give it a go.  

2010 Racing and Running Events

	Event
	Distance
	Date
	Where
	Entry Fee



	New Years Day 10K

Brass Monkeys Half Marathon 

Ferriby Ten
	6.2 miles

13.1 miles

10 miles
	Friday 1st January

Sunday 24th January 

Sunday 31st January


	Cleethorpes

@11.15am

York Racecourse

@ 10am

Skidby

@ 11am


	Club Member - £7

Unattached - £9

FULL

Club Member - £8

Unattached - £10

	Snake Lane 10 
	10 miles
	Sunday 28th February


	Pocklington

@ 11am


	FULL

	16th Baildon Boundary Way
	13.1 miles
	Sunday 28th March


	Baildon

@ 9.30am
	Club Member - £12

Unattached - £14



	Guiseley Gallop 10K

Hornsea 1/3rd  Marathon

London Marathon
	6.2 miles

8.7 miles

26.2 miles
	Sunday 4th April

(Easter Sunday)

Sunday 11th April

Sunday 25th April


	Guiseley, Leeds

@10.30am

Hornsea

@11am

Blackheath, London

@ 9.30am


	Club Member - £7

Unattached - £9

Club Member - £9

Unattached - £11

FULL


** Dates/times are subject to change **

 “Please let me know if you have / are going to enter a race as it may give others that little bit of encouragement to get signed up.  Since joining the club in August I have run two races as a West Hull Lady and thoroughly enjoyed the experience.  I have already signed up for another 4 races including the Boxing Day 10K (my last race of the year), Brass Monkeys half marathon, Snake Lane 10K and the Jane Tomlinson Hull 10K in May (more information on this event to follow in January’s newsletter)…”……….KarenS
NOTE: Club Vests / T-shirts must be worn at any races you enter under the West Hull Ladies running club name. 
Clubwear:   Vest - £15

T-shirt  £16.50 
Hoodie - £14.00
Jacket - £24.50
All the above ordered on request and must be paid for at time of ordering.  To place an order, please get in touch via West Hull Ladies e-mail and mark your e-mails for the attention of Victoria.   
_____________________________________________________________________

Web Site:http://www.westhullladies.org.uk
           Hull Sports Centre

Email: westhullladies@hotmail.co.uk
Mobile: 07538-051581

Chanterlands Ave
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